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St Leonard’s Church Ryton-on-Dunsmore:  
September 2019 Newsletter 

 

Rector:    The Reverend David Wintle Tel No: 02476 301283  

Lay Reader:   Mrs Rosemary King   Tel No: 01788 573067 

Churchwardens:  Mrs. Janet Smith   Tel No: 02476 306224 

    Mr John Church    Tel No: 02476 540219 

SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE: SEPTEMBER 2019 

DATE Bubbenhall  Baginton Ryton 

September 1: 

12th  Sunday after 

Trinity. 

11.00 a.m: 

Patronal Festival: 

For St Giles: 

Holy Communion. 

10.00 a.m:  

Village Service. 

9.30 a.m: 

Parish 

Communion. 

6.30p.m:  

Evensong. 

September 8: 

13th Sunday after 

Trinity. 

 

 

6.30 p.m: 

Evensong  

10.00 a.m: 

Holy Communion.  

8.00 a.m:  

Holy Communion. 

9.30 a.m: 

 Village Worship. 

September 15: 

14th  Sunday after 

Trinity. 

 

11.00 a.m:  

Mattins. 

8.15 p.m:  

Holy Communion 

by candlelight. 

10.00 a.m: 

Holy Communion. 

 

9.30 a.m:  

Parish 

Communion. 

6.30 p.m. 

Evensong 

September 22: 

15th  Sunday after 

Trinity. 

 

8.00 a.m:  

Holy Communion. 

 

10.00 a.m: 

Holy Communion. 

 

9.30 a.m: 

Family Service. 

6.30 p.m:  

Holy Communion.  

September 29: Fifth 

Sunday in the Month: 

one united service for 

all three parishes. 

11.00 a m: 

United Benefice 

Holy Communion. 

  

October 6: 

16th Sunday after 

Trinity: Harvest 

Festival. 

11.00 a.m: 

Harvest Festival 

Holy Communion. 

5.00 p.m:  

Harvest Festival 

service followed 

by Harvest 

Supper. 

9.30 a.m:  

Harvest Festival 

Parish 

Communion. 

6.30 p.m: 

Evensong 
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DATE Bubbenhall Baginton Ryton 

October 13: 

17th Sunday after 

Trinity 

 

6.30 p.m: 

Evensong 

10.00 a.m: 

Holy Communion. 

8.00 a.m: Holy 

Communion. 

9.30 a.m: Village 

Worship 

At Ryton: Every Wednesday except September 11: 9.20 a.m: Holy Communion. 

Wednesday, September 11: 11.30 a.m: Holy Communion. 

  

 
 

 

Next PCC Meeting: Thursday 12th September: 7.00pm  
      in the Church Centre. 

doves  

Sunday evening service of Prayer 

& Praise for Peace 
To volunteer to march on 16th, especially 

any under 25s,  

please call or text Steve on 0758 769 

9234  
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Re. Organ Recital on August 17: From our churchwardens:  
 
John and Janet write: “We 
would like to thank Peter 

Barley and family for their 
support on Saturday evening, 
August  17th. 

And to Peter our grateful 
thanks for his magnificent 
playing.  

We managed a grand sum of 
£600 plus for the organ fund.  
Thank you all for your support. 

 
Singers. 

 
Janet Smith writes: “If you would like to join on a new venture, please join us in 

  the Church centre at 8.00 p.m. on September 2” 
 

 

 
Confirmation. 

 

We shall be starting confirmation preparation for adults and 

young people as soon as practicable. If you would like to be 

included, or know someone who would like to be confirmed, 

or would simply like more details about what Confirmation 

entails, please get in touch with the Rector or Rosemary. 

 

 
 

 
Bible Study Group. 

 
We are hoping to start a Bible Study Group. If you would 

like to join - or if you know anyone who would be 
interested- please let Rosemary or Fr. David know, on 
07877666123 (Rosemary) or 01246301283 (Fr. David) 
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Friday, October 4: Harvest 
Supper in the Church 

centre. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, October 6: Harvest Services at St. Leonard’s Church 
 

Your PCC has decided that our Harvest Festival donation will go to the locally-based Circles Trust.  

 
 

9.30 a.m: Parish Communion with 
Sunday School.  
 

Come and enjoy the flowers and sing your 
favourite Harvest Hymns by joining the 
Parish Communion service in Church: 

Sunday, October 6 at 9.30 a.m. The service 
includes an opportunity to present your 

Harvest Gifts. Non-perishable Gifts (tins and packets) suitable for donation to 

local food banks and charities for the homeless are especially welcome. Sunday 
School with a Harvest theme for your children. 

 

6.30 p.m:  Harvest Evensong  
   

 
Church Floodlighting 

 12th  August  2nd  Anniversary memories of David Heath. 

 9th  September  Birthday memories of Lynne Goodwin. 

17th   September    Anniversary memories of Sally-Ann Parke. 

 

Ladies’ Guild. 
On Thursday 5th September, we meet at 7.45 p.m. in the Village Hall. We are 

having a Cheese and Wine evening. Please come and join us! 
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Church Fête  29th June 2019 

 

Very many thanks to the Fête Committee, stallholders,  and all who contributed in 

so many ways to the Church Fête, Football  and Conga event; also to those who 

showed their support and appreciation by visiting on the day. 

    Summary of Stall takings 

   Stall Cash returned Float Profit 

Barbecue £1,208.45 £0.00 £1,208.45 

Books £60.00 £10.00 £50.00 

Bottle Stall £388.00 £10.00 £378.00 

Bouncy Castle £188.45 £10.00 £178.45 

Cake Raffle £105.80 £10.00 £95.80 

Cakes & Curry Kits £178.30 £10.00 £168.30 

Church Cards £15.00 £10.00 £5.00 

Conga (night) bar & Collection £1,070.15 £0.00 £1,070.15 

Conga Auction (late return from 2018) £50.00 £0.00 £50.00 

Day Bar £1,349.05 £200.00 £1,149.05 

Ducks & Golf £50.90 £10.00 £40.90 

Face Painting £76.60 £10.00 £66.60 

Hand Knits £110.90 £0.00 £110.90 

Jamesway Travel £119.00 £10.00 £109.00 

Ladies Guild £209.00 £10.00 £199.00 

Lego £72.21 £10.00 £62.21 

Life Boats £49.51 £10.00 £39.51 

On Side Coaching £28.00 £10.00 £18.00 

Parking 
 

£0.00 £0.00 

Plants £200.50 £10.00 £190.50 

Raffle £1,087.05 £10.00 £1,077.05 

Silent Auction £380.00 £0.00 £380.00 

Tea & Coffee £227.66 £10.00 £217.66 

Stalls total £7,224.53 £360.00 £6,864.53 

    Donations received 
   

Anonymous £15.00 
  

Evergreens £50.00 
  

David Gilkes & Sons £100.00 
  

RM Gilkes £100.00 
  

Guides & Rachel Davies (stalls) £40.00 
  

Ice Cream man £100.00 
  

CB Jones (towards Conga entertainer) £125.00 
  

Keller Limited £200.00 
  

P & AM Thorpe £50.00 
  

Trio Square Limited £200.00 
  

Donations received total £980.00 
  

    
Costs 

   
Tom Carradine (Conga entertainer) £250.00 

  
Bouncy Castle hire £180.00 

  
JC Challener (Raffle tickets) £37.20 
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Coventry Community Responders £200.00 
  

Coventry Festival Band £200.00 
  

Drink etc for Bars £1,173.13 
  

Flyers for Fete £35.99 
  

GDS Sound & Light £180.00 
  

Raffle prize £100.00 
  

Umbravilia Marquees Ltd £1,393.20 
  

Costs total £3,749.52 
  

    
Summary 

   
Stall profits £6,864.53 

  
Donations received £980.00 

  
Costs £3,749.52 

  

    
T o t a l   2 0 1 9   F e t e   p r o f i t   =    £4,095.01 

 
  

Well done, and thank you.  

   

The success of the Fête was enabled by generous donations from local businesses and 

organisations; a list of donors appears in the summary above. 

 

 

 
Action Medical Research 
Next event is a Quiz on Saturday, October 5th, in the 

Village Hall. 

Tickets: £6.50, to include a light supper. 

Contact Sylvia Dixon, 02476301417. 

 
 

 
Flower Rota  

 

Date Altar Pulpit 

September 1  Flowers by Ros 

September 15 In memory of Sally Parke  

September 22 Wedding Anniversaries 

October 6 Harvest Festival In Memory of Dorothy Smith 

 

Churchyard Tidy Up – September 7th , 2-4 p.m. 
 

Can YOU spare a couple of hours once a month to help our group of willing souls?  

Refreshments are provided and those who come seem to enjoy the team effort.  If you 

could help and would like to know more, please contact Mark Jones on 02476302272. 

 

Our sincere thanks to all of you who work so hard and so skilfully to ensure that we have an 

immaculate churchyard – something the whole village can be proud of – Ed. 
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From the Church Register: 

 

August 18: The Baptism of  Paisley Pamela Wright. 

 

May she come to know the Lord Jesus, who loved  children.  

 

 

 

   July 2: The Funeral of Les Trolley 

       

     August 5: The funeral of Susan Wyatt 

        

      May they rest in peace. 

 

Thursday, August 15: The Assumption into Heaven of the  

Blessed Virgin Mary. 
 

Once again we welcomed members of visiting choir Musica Sacra, together with members 

of our own church choir and organist Michael Spencer, to lead our celebration in honour of 

the Blessed Virgin Mary.  

The traditional basket of herbs was blessed…. 

 

After a service of Holy Communion, 

congregation and choir enjoyed Buck’s Fizz, 

wine and cheese scones.  

A rather jolly party ensued, and many seemed 

reluctant to go home…. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

The Bells of St. Leonard’s… 
It has been wonderful to hear the St Leonard’s ringers, under the able tutelage of John 

Hammond, ringing our bells for Sunday morning Eucharist services. Thank you all very much 

for your enthusiasm and perseverance. 
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Lunch Club 
 

 Would you like some company on the second 
Wednesday of each month?  If so, come along 

and join us in the Church Centre at 12 noon on 
September 12th.  Ring Hazel on 024 76456711 to 
book your place.  A two-course meal costs £5 

including a raffle ticket.   
Free transport is available 
 

 

 

 

AFTERNOON TEA 2.30 to 4pm & BRING & BUY & RAFFLE  

 

In aid of  St John the Baptist Church Baginton 

             

      SSSeeepppttteeemmmbbbeeerrr   222777 ttthhh      DDDaaawwwnnn   RRRiiiccchhhaaarrrdddsssooonnn      

   222888   CCCooovvveeennntttrrryyy   RRRoooaaaddd   CCCVVV888   333AAAAAA   

 

 For further information please phone 

 Dawn Richardson 02476 302 667 

 Please come and support us!  

       

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Ryton Evergreens 50+ Club 
 

Our meetings are held in the Village Hall on the first and third Tuesdays of every month 

from 1.45pm to 3.45pm. 

 

New members are welcome. Please contact John Louden 02476301269 

We use the village mini bus to our meetings in the Village Hall. 

 

At the moment we are desperate for drivers to take us on short distance day out trips. 

If anyone is interested in helping us it would be greatly appreciated. 

Please contact our Chairman on 02476301269. 
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Come and enjoy breakfast in BUBBENHALL Village Hall! 
 

First Saturday in   the month,** 
 from 9.00 – 11.00 a.m.   

 
Full English £5.00, or bacon/ sausage etc. 
batches, tea, coffee- priced per item. 

  
Proceeds in aid of St. Giles’ Church. 
  

** NO MEETING SEPTEMBER 7th     BECAUSE OF FLOWER AND PRODUCE SHOW.** 
 

 The Greenway family and Gill Green and their team are delighted that so many 

people are supporting the breakfast meetings , and hope to welcome even more 
of you on Saturday, October 5th . Do come along and bring your friends! 
Many thanks to Craig, Angela, Gill, and all those who are helping them in this 
popular venture. 

 
Choir and Altar Servers. 

 

At St Leonard’s, we have a robed choir which includes 

older children (aged about 8 and upwards) and teenagers: 

anyone whose son/daughter likes singing might consider 

encouraging them to join the choir.  

New adult choir members always welcome too: If you enjoy 

singing  and would like to join either the robed choir who 

sing for services twice a month, or the augmented choir 

(not robed) who sing for special events such as the Carol 

Service, please contact Barbara Marsh on 02476 304295. 

You do not have to be able to sight-read music- we are all learning! 

We also offer the opportunity for children, young people and adults to train to become 

altar servers at the Parish Communion services at both Bubbenhall and Ryton churches.  

Contact Rosemary on rbking007@btinternet.com  or 01788573067 about this. 

 

Ryton History Group 
 

We are now on the 

council website for you 

to get more information.  

www.rytonondunsmore.org  

or Steve Garrett 

07587699234    Ann 

02476302695                        
email 

carrotfromryton@gmail.com 

mailto:rbking007@btinternet.com
http://www.rytonondunsmore.org/
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Children at St. Leonard’s Church 

We love having children in our church, and 

there is always provision for them at our  

9.30 a.m. services. All families with babies and 

children are sure of a warm welcome 

whenever they can join us. 

All our Sunday morning services start at 9.30 

a.m., and the pattern is: 

 
2nd Sunday in every month:  Village Worship.  
The most informal of all our services. We start in the Church Centre (warm and 

welcoming) with workshop activities for children, and coffee, puzzles and chat for grown 

ups to get to know one another. At about 10.00 we move into church for a short and child-

centred service. There is no need to be there on the dot of 9.30- people drift in as soon as 

they can make it 

  

4th Sunday in every month: Family Service.  
An all-age service of readings, songs and activities with everybody young and old in church 

together. Children always participate in the readings/ drama sketches etc. and several 

people bring instruments to accompany the songs… (and any other musicians  among you 

and your children  would be very welcome to join them)  

Tea/coffee and cake after the service in the Church Centre. 

 

1st and 3rd Sundays in every month: Parish Communion with Sunday 
School. Tea/coffee and the chance to socialise after every service.  Children start the 

service in  church with their parents, and after the first hymn go out for Sunday School 

activities in the Church Centre, returning to receive a blessing at the time of Communion.  
Parents are welcome to accompany their little ones to Sunday School and stay with them if 

they lack confidence at first. 

We value children at St Leonard’s, and make them and their parents welcome. 

 
 

TWIRLS – Women’s Institute 

Meet every third Thursday of the month at Ryton Church Centre. 7:30 to 9:30 p.m. 

Further details from Committee members: 

Tracey Miller – 45 Church Road Tel:  07899 773373 

Sue Roberts-Smith – 10 Cedar Ave Tel: 07966 184282 

Clair Henry – 27 Holly Drive Tel:  07974 679891 

Tracey Cairns – 10 Poplar Grove Tel: 02476 303304 

Sam Sharpe – 12 Church Road Tel: 07854 002931 
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The Bubbenhall annual Fruit, Flower & Vegetable Show…. 
 

…..takes place on Saturday 7th  September, 10.00 a.m. to 9.00 p.m. at the Malt Shovel Pub  

(the Bubbenhall Malt Shovel!).  All entries to be staged between 10.00 – 12.30 

Exhibits closed for judging 12.30 – 15.00 

Exhibits re-open for viewing 15.00 – 16.30 

Prize giving followed by family auction of produce 19.00 – 21.00 ish 

See the link below for the schedule and entry form. More info: 

http://www.bubbenhall.info/documents/flowershow2019.pdf 

Email: bubbenhallevents@gmail.com 

Take a look at the schedule (see What's On on the Bubbenhall Village website) or this link:  

http://www.bubbenhall.info/documents/FFV%20Schedule%202016.pdf  and see what you’ve 

got in the garden, or can rustle up in the kitchen and do enter – there are some fun 

categories for younger members of the family too and it’s free to enter, so everyone can 

join in! No excuses! 

And if you really, really don’t have anything to enter, please come along to the Auction in 

the evening – this is when we auction off all the entries for charity so please do join us and 

be entertained by our Auctioneer! 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

Please note the Timetable is as follows - 

All entries to be brought to the Malt Shovel garden between               10.00 – 12.30 

Exhibits closed for judging (the “serious” bit!)                                        12.30 – 15.00 

Exhibits re-open for viewing – come and see how you did!                    15.00 – 16.30 

Prize giving followed by Auction of produce                                           19.00 onwards 

 

Adult and Community Learning:   Warwickshire County Council 
 

Bring warmth and enrichment to those autumnal days with an 

Adult Learning course!   
 

Would you like to develop your skills, discover a rewarding hobby or improve your 

qualifications? Our new programme starts September 2019 and topics include: 

Computing: For beginners (ideal for those with little or no experience with computers), 

Next Steps (for improvers), iPad for beginners and improvers, ITQs for those who wish to 

gain a qualification. 

English, Maths and ESOL (English for Speakers of Other Languages): Build confidence in 

these subjects, improve employment prospects and gain qualifications.   

Leisure courses include: Arts, English Social History, Languages, Papercraft, 

Photography, Patchwork & Quilting, Sugarcraft, Upholstery & Soft Furnishings, Autumn and 

Festive Crafts and more.  

Details are available online at www.warwickshire.gov.uk/adultlearning 

 

http://www.bubbenhall.info/documents/flowershow2019.pdf
mailto:bubbenhallevents@gmail.com?subject=enquiry%20from%20the%20Bubbenhall%20website
http://www.bubbenhall.info/events.php
http://www.bubbenhall.info/documents/FFV%20Schedule%202016.pdf
http://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/adultlearning
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For printed brochures or for more information please email 

aclsouth@warwickshire.gov.uk  or ring 01926 738978.  

 

… and don’t forget the  

Percival Guildhouse,  

Rugby’s independent Adult 

Learning Centre. 

Next to the Library, opposite 

Asda. 

Brochure of this term’s 

courses now available on 

website: 

www.percival-guildhouse.co.uk  

or phone 01788 542467 for 

details and enrolment for  

           September. 

 
 
 

Warwickshire County Libraries: Home Delivery service 
This is a free service to those who are unable to visit or 

use their local library or Mobile Library due to ill health 

or infirmity. 

We deliver books to people in their homes once every 

four weeks, based on their personal preferences. 

We offer books in both Large and Small print and also 

talking books on compact disc. 

 

Anyone who feels that they would be eligible and would 

benefit from receiving the service can contact us 

on (01926) 851031 

or by email on: 

mobilelibraryservice@warwickshire.gov.uk. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

mailto:aclsouth@warwickshire.gov.uk
http://www.percival-guildhouse.co.uk/
tel:%2801926%29%20851031
mailto:mobilelibraryservice@warwickshire.gov.uk
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Thought for the Month: From our Rector, the Revd. David Wintle. 
 

    The football season has started again. But I’ve     

had enough of football stadiums. You won’t get me 

near one of those places again.  

Want to know why?  
 Every time I went, they asked me for money.  

 The people I sat with didn't seem very 

friendly. 

  The seats were too hard and not at all 

comfortable.  

 I went to a lot of matches, but the team 

manager never came to call on me.  

 The referee made decisions I couldn’t agree 

with.  

 I suspected that I was sitting with some hypocrites - they came to see their friends 

and what other people were wearing rather than to watch the match.  

 Some matches went into extra time, and I was late getting home.  

 At half time, the band played some songs that I had never heard before.  

 The matches are always on when I want to do other things.  

 I was taken to too many matches by my parents when I was growing up. 

  I don't want to take my children to any matches, because I want them to choose for 

themselves which team they want to support when they grow up.  

 

 
Tailpiece:  
 
The English Bishop St. Boniface, the 

missionary who brought Christianity 
to Northern Germany in the late 
seventh and early eighth centuries, is 

known as the Apostle to the Germans.  
He has recently been honoured in the 
German city of Fulda, (where he is 

buried), by appropriate stop and go 
signals on the pedestrian traffic lights 
near the Cathedral. 

Boniface is also the Patron Saint of 
brewers! 
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Contributions for the October Newsletter by September 20th please. 

 

Please encourage others to ask to receive the Newsletter by 

email: the email version contains more news than there is 

room for in the paper version, and sometimes cartoons, 

pictures and jokes.  

Just contact Rosemary on rosiking2963@gmail.com 

and ask to be added to the list. No charge!  

 

[Funerals- for Bubbenhall version] 

29 July at Bubbenhall Graham Johnson 

13 August at Bubbenhall Wilfred Harris 

30 August at Bubbenhall Dorothy Elliott] 

 

mailto:rosiking2963@gmail.com

